
From: Jameel Allen <jallen@saulsbury.com>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 1/18/2018 11:59:37 AM
Subject: Read: Accepted: Meeting w/ Lt. Governor Kevin Bryant & Governor's Chief of Staff, Trey 

Walker

Your message 
 

To: 
 
Subject: Meeting w/ Lt. Governor Kevin Bryant & Governor's Chief of Staff, Trey Walker 
 
Sent: Thursday, January 18, 2018 12:01:45 PM (UTC-05:00) Eastern Time (US & Canada)
 

was read on Thursday, January 18, 2018 11:59:37 AM (UTC-05:00) Eastern Time (US & Canada).
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